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The Bahamas thanks Timor-Leste for presenting the national report and commends 

progress made since the last review.  

 

We positively acknowledge steps taken, despite the challenges of the COVID-19 

pandemic, including the implementation of National Plans of Action to protect and 

promote the rights of children, to combat gender-based violence and to eradicate 

hunger and malnutrition. We also positively note pandemic response and recovery 

efforts, including the distribution of monetary subsidies, food and local products.  

 

Also noteworthy are efforts by Timor-Leste to strengthen the justice system, including 

the use of mobile trials to increase access to justice in rural areas.   

 

As a fellow Small Island Developing State (SIDS), we recognise the challenges faced by 

Timor Leste, including due to the disproportionate threats of climate change. 

 

In a constructive spirit, The Bahamas recommends that Timor-Leste: 

 

(i) Ratifies the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities,  

 

and 

 

(ii) Ensures adequate funding in the national budget to ensure food security, safe 

water and health care, including for people living in rural areas and in line with 

National Plans and initiatives 

 

We encourage Timor Leste to avail itself of technical assistance and capacity-building 

support, in accordance with its human rights priorities. 

 

We wish Timor-Leste every success in this UPR process. 



   

 

Speaking time allocated: 1 min. 30 sec. 

 

 

I thank you. 
 


